
OKANAGAN BASIN WATER BOARD

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE OKANAGAN BASIN WATER BOARD IN COMMITTEE OF THE
WHOLE HELD IN THE REGIONAL DISTRICT OF NORTH OKANAGAN BOARD ROOM, 2903 - 35TH

AVENUE, VERNON, B. C. HELD ON THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 2ND, 1984 AT 5:45 P.M

PRESENT: Chairman E. Lamont
Director A. Horning
Director N. Oystryk
Director R. P. FrenCh
Director H. Blattner
Director J. MacArthur
Director G. Butterfield
Alt. Dir. P. Rawkins
Alt. Dir. J. Piazza

Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
North Okanagan Reg. Dist.
North Okanagan Reg. Dist.
North Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.
Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.
Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.

STAFF : P. Mackiewich
G. Armour

Admi ni strator
Field Supervisor

ALSO PRESENT: Dr. P. Newroth
Mr. M. Maxnuk
Alderman M. Cahill

Ministry of Environment
Ministry of Environment
District of Peachland

PURPOSE OF THE MEETING:

The purpose of the meeting was to consider staff salaries and
the Jennens agreement.

STAFF SALARIES:

Moved by Director Oystryk, seconded by Director Blattner:

"That Mr. G. Armour be aV/arded a salary increase of 3%
retroactive to January 1st, 1983, with no increase for 1984
and that the outside staff salaries be increased by 0% in
1983 and 3% in 1984.

CARRIED.
DIRECTORS MacARTHUR AND HORNING OPPOSED.

JEN INDUSRIES LTD. AGREEMENT:

Moved by Director Horning, seconded by Director Blattner:

"That action covering the Chattel Mortgage between Jen
Industries Ltd. and the Okanagan Basin Water Board not be
taken at this time, but no further funds be advanced to Mr.
Jennens."

CARRIED.

ADJOURNMENT:

(-~,-~
"=I SECRETARY-TREASURER

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at
6:00 p.m.

~~CHAiAN

PM/las



OKANAGAN BASIN WATER BOARD

MINUTES Of A REGULAR MEETING Of THE OKANAGAN BASIN WATER BOARD HELD IN THE
REGIONAL DISTRICT Of NORTH OKANAGAN BOARD ROOM, 2903 - 35TH AVENUE, VERNON,

B. C., ON THURSDAY, fEBRUARY 2ND, 1984 AT 1:30 P.M.

PRESENT:

STAfF:

ALSO PRESENT:

Director E. Lamont
Director A. i
Director N. Oyst
Director R. P. French

rector H. Blattner
rector J. MacArthur
t. r. P. ins
t. Dir. J. Piazza

P. t~ack i ewi ch
G. r

Dir. R. W. Postill
L. Hanson

derman F. Hartley
derman ~1. Cani 11
derman S. i te

Dr. Smart
• R. ekel
• T. Forty

Or. P. Newroth
~1r. Maxn

Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.

Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Okanagan Reg. Dist.

Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.
gan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.

ni strator
Field Supervisor

Okanagan Reg. Dist.
ty of Vernon

Ci Vernon
strict of PeaChland

District of Summerland
North Okanagan Health Unit

nistry of Environment
Mi stry of Environment

ni stry of Envi ronment
nistry of Environment

Delegation of app mately persons.

Director lamont,
Board called the
to the meeting.
Armour for the
co-operation and
administering the

Chairman the 1983 Okanagan Basin Water
meeting to order and welcomed the new Board

than • P. Mackiewich and Mr. G.
they have done during 1983, for their
the seal responsibility shown in

's 1983 BUdget.

APPOINTMENT OF DIRECTORS - 1984 TERM:

The Board was advised that the following persons nave
been appointed as rectors of the Okanagan Basin Water
Board for the year

Regional District North Okanagan:

R. French
H. Bl attner
J. l~acArthur

( ternates: R. W. Postill; J. Foord)

Eo Lamont
- A. Horni ng

N. Oystryk
ternate: J. Stuart)

Regional District Okanagan-5i lkameen:

R. Frost
R. Biggs
E. Hermiston
ternates: J. Piazza; P. Rawkins)

Observers:

derman I~. 1, District of Peachland.

I . .. 2



Page Tvw February 2nd, 1984

ELECTION Of CHAIRMAN:

The Administrator advised the Board that it has been the
practice to rotate the en rmanship among the Regional
Districts and that i 1982 the Chairman was from Okanagan
Similkameen and in the Chairman was from Central
Okanagan and if normal practice is followed, the 1984
Chairman would be Okanagan.

The Administrator then called for nominations for the
position of Chairman for year 1984, and it was moved
by Director MacArthur, seconded by Director Blattner:

"That rector R. P. French be nominated as Chairman of the
Okanagan Basi n l~ater d for the year 1984."

It was moved rector , seconded by Director Horning:

"That rector E. Lamont be nated as Chai rman of the
Okanagan Basin er rd for the year 1984."

There being no rther
and a ballot vote was ta

nations, nominations were closed

Director E. Lamont was
the year 1984.

a re-elected as Chairman for

Director Lamont
expressing con

assumed the Chair and thanked the Board
dence in him.

ELECTION Of VICE-CHAIRMAN:

Moved by rector attner, seconded by Director Horning:

"That Director R. P. French be nominated as Vice-Chairman for
the year 1984."

CARRIED.

There being no rther
declared ce-Chairman.

ADOPTION Of MINUTES:

nations, Director French was

Moved by t. rector Piazza, seconded by Director Blattner:

"That the minutes a lar meeting of the Okanagan Basin
Water Board held on November 3rd, 1983 be adopted as
circulated."

CARRIED.

It was further moved
Director French:

t. Director Piazza, seconded by

"That the minutes of the meeting of the Board in Committee of
the e held on r 3rd, 1983 be adopted as
circulated."

CARRIED.

DELEGATIONS:

The Board was advised that the large attendance at today's
meeting is to ide an opportunity for the various groups
to express opinions on tne application of the City of Vernon
to discharge treated sewage effluent into Okanagan Lake.

I . .. 3



Page ree February 2nd, 1984

Mr. Jack Barker, representing the Greater Vernon Environ­
mental Committee, stated that s group is here to listen to
other points of view and to respond. The Greater Vernon
Environmental ttee is opposed to any form of sewage

scharge into lake and is concerned over the lake
quali and have representations to the City of Vernon
and to the Provincial binet in this regard. It has noted
that the Ci of rnon has made certain efforts to avoid
lake scharge and the ttee is pleased.

The Committee is now concerned over the possible discharge on
rcn 20th, 1984. ttee was told that there were no

alternatives to in 1983, it was convinced there
were, and was

The Committee notes that
Monterey's, as
viruses before

rnon's ant is compared to
ant 11 only remove 20% of the

, and not 99% as stated.

The Committee realizes that there is no simple solution and
that there is not a sin e answer. They would like to see a
waste water management an in ace, which plan should have
already been i emented. They now hear that it wonit be
implemented unt 1 1935. There is now a crisis whiCh is not
only Vernonis, also gan lakeis.

The rapid infilt
now there are
also at fa t

on stem should have been backed up, but
ems th it. The Provincial Government is

not provi ng direction.

17 bauer guns should create sufficient storage for the winter
the Committee is not convinced that 17 bauer guns cannot

operate and that there is not sufficient land available.

Mayor Hanson stated that What • Barker said has some
inaccuracies, but that he has no argument with most of his
statement. He does not argue that 17 bauer guns can be used,
however, that ma guns cannot be run all the time because
other problems are then caused, such as the flooding of
Rolling lls.

The City of Vernon has been advised that the proposed
treatment of the sewage e uent before discharge has a
quality and qu such that it would not harm the lake.

an unli ted s y of money was available, the sewage
diposal problem cou be solved more easily, but the Greater
Vernon area could not nance the dollars which would be
required to avoid a lake scharge of sewage.

Mayor Hanson stated that it is important that we do every­
thing reasonably and ractical to keep sewage out of
Okanagan Lake, but is 1 that we can do.

Many persons have suggested that there should be back up
programs. but no one has said what such programs should be
and whether or not are affordable. The anticipated
sewage discharge this spring 11 be minimal and it is still
possi e that it not happen.

Mr. Davies re that the City has spent $1.5 million
on acquiring new land for spray irrigation and tnis land is
also good for rapid infiltration as a back up.

Dr. Smart was as the water quality whiCh would be
discharged and replied that until the pilot project is under­
taken. there are no teChnical persons Which could tell anyone
what d happen. When the pilot project has been

et ,then the technical people will be in a position to
advise on the adverse affects, if any.

/ ... 4



Page Four February 2nd, 1984

• Ken Holmes, repre ing the residents of the Rolling
11s subdivision, agreed that • Barker's statements had

some merit, however, a1 the health hazards referred to by
lake discllarge are more prevelant in spray irrigation. He
noted that last year the Ci oversprayed the lands.
Such action was brou to the attention of the Regional
Boa and the Ci Waste Management Branch finally
agreed that there mi ght be some damage to the 1and and to the
environment. If the spray irrigation system was operated in
accordance with the t, damage to the land and to the
environment would not have happened.

mes stated that spray irrigation creates aerosols
ch carry viruses. Reports say that bees must be protected

and that people working in this environment are given time to
shower, etc.. is caught in a web which is not of
its own making. The rst report prepared for the City of
Vernon recommended that not all of the sewage discharge be
removed from Okanagan ke, however, the Provincial
Government directed that all such scharge be removed.

mes stated that
effluent dumped into
the spray irrigation p
their property.

the residents don't want to see sewage
gan Lake, but want assurances that

ram won't affect their health or

Director Blattner noted one of tne problems is an over
abundance of water to be processed and asked whether water
meters could be install to restrict water consumption.

Director MacArthur ied tnat the City has addressed water
conservation on a broad front and that it would require $1.5
million to install water meters, which only appear to reduce
the use of irrigation water not the household supply.

• R. Vest ised t the ty of Vernon is working
towards long range ans to eventually have meters in all
households, however, to retrofit existing households with
meters is very expensive. construction is required to
install water meters now and in 10 - 15 years, the majority

all buildings 1 have meters.

• John Hall stat that the spray irrigation system
operated by the Ci cannot be called irrigation, but is
sewage sposal. He said that he has lived in the Rolling
Hills subdivision for 8 years and has never seen water
running in the tches like there is now.

• Barker suggested that the study report prepared for the
Okanagan Basin Water Board be read because the Board's motion
to support a Ii ted discharge of sewage into Okanagan Lake
is in direct can ict the report. He asked whether "No
Swimming" signs 11 again be posted at the beach and whether
people taking water the lake will be allowed to continue
using the water without boiling it.

Dr. Smart replied that he cannot tell what the water would be
like six months from now. The previous shut down of the
Kinsmen Beach area was not all due to Vernon's sewage

scharge. bi. septic tanks, and bathers all
contributed to this shutdown.

/ ••• 5



Page Five

• R. ckel stated
its sewage effluent
Skaha Lake. The c
rafting and there is
beach.

February 2nd, 1984

that the Ci of Penticton discharges
nto the channel and subsequently into

has become a very popul ar place for
no evidence of contamination of the

• Rittenback observed that the water is now being
discharged into an Lake, but it is running through tne

ling lls s sion first.

derman F. Hartl ised that the City of Vernon is the
only major Okanagan city which is not putting its sewage
effluent into Okanagan ke. ltures can be taken above the
discharge at the sewage ant and found to be much higher
than diSCharges ow the plant. The City of Vernon is
driven to the nt where it must put its renovated waste
water into the lake if the conditions remain as they are.
The City has done st after study and has been responsive.

• Barker noted that the um treatment does not remove the
ruses, it si settles them into the sludge. He asked

how the sludge would be disposed of.

• Tim Forty replied that if tne sludge is handled
properly, it can be sposed of and be environmentally safe
by spreading it on the land and immediately discing it in or
by heating and a ng it.

Dr. Smart lJ\las as
lot project

completed.

to provide the Board with a report on the
the Ci when such report has been

t. Director Piazza
discharge of treat
Vernon must do eve
charge.

rector Blattner su
Okanagan Basin Water
and perhaps the sha
treatment portion
system.

stated that he is not happy over the
effluent into the lake and believes
ing possi e to avoid the lake dis-

that the financial formula of the
Board for sewage assistance be reviewed
ng should be only on the tertiary
the facilities and not on the collection

Director Horning stated
given a chance to prove
spent a lot of time and
into the lake and that
opportunity to its

that the Ci of Vernon has to be
its system. Other communities have

nds so that they could discharge
rnon should be given tne same
system.

OR. P. R.
NEWROTH:

After some discussion, it was finally moved by Director
ing, seconded rector Blattner:

" the time limit on the res utions recorded on Page Five
of the regular meeting the Board held on July 7th, 1983 be
amended to read bet\·,;een ri 1 30th and September 30th."

CARRIED.

The delegation was thanked for its presentation and left the
meeting.

CORRESPONDENCE:

Provinceis Position re Jennens MaChine:

Dr. P. Newroth reviewed the history of the involvement of the
ince and Boa n the development of the Jennens machine.

/ ••• 6



Page Si x February 2nd, 1984

the nistry of Environment made a
• Jennens and in 1980. a further
me. the Okanagan Basin Water Board made

He advised that in
grant of $20. to
$37,500 and at that
a grant of $

Subsequently, the Provincial Government released Mr. Jennens
from all claims has advised m that it has no further
interest in s machine.

~oved by Director , seconded by Director French:

"That consi derati on
machine be referred to

the BoardDs position on the Jennens
ttee for di scuss i on. "

CARRIED.

C.O.R.O.: Water Conservation Fixture Required in Westbank:

Moved Director ur, seconded by Director Horning:

"That the policy of the ral Okanagan Regional District
requiring the installation of umbing fixtures conserving
the use of water reduce the amount of effluent entering
the community sev.Jer system be endorsed and supported."

CARRIED.

DEPUTY MINISTER Cost Sharing - Zosel
OF ENVIRONMENT:

from the Deputy Minister of
recent conversation with
State Department of Ecology

immediate threat of their funds
use of the current economic climate,

for a dam to be constructed outside
to receive a very high priority.

Correspondence was received
Environment i eating that
officials of the shin
reveals that there is no
being thdrawn,

nding money to
of the Province is

t. rector azza a ised that tne Dam does effect lands
thin the Province and p ems have been created all along

and 11 continue to be created if the Dam is not replaced.

Moved by t.
Rawkins:

rector Piazza, seconded by Alt. Director

"That a rther letter
Environment requesting
replacement of Zosel
project be carried out

be written to the Ministry of
that scussions covering the

be carried on rapidly and the
as ickly as possible."

CARRIED.

P. M. BRADY: Provisional Budget Sharing:

Moved rector attner, seconded by Director MacArthur:

"That the letter received from P. Brady, Director, Water
Management Branch, advising that a request for the Provincial
75/25% funding 11 not ratified until approved by the
Legislature ea y in 1984 When the overall provincial demands
for aquatic weed cant can be more readily reassessed, be
received and filed."

CARRIED.

/ ••. 7



Page Seven February 2nd, 1984

SEWERAGE fACILITIES ASSISTANCE GRANTS:

Moved by Director attner, seconded by Director MacArthur:

"That the following Sewerage Facilities Assistance Grants be
approved for payment:

City of Vernon: July 1 - Dec. 31/83 $ 80,998.53
Dist. of Coldsteam: July 1 - Dec. 31/83 21,691.03
City of Penti cton: ,July 1 - Dec. 31/83 79,914.00
City of Kelowna: Jan. 1 - Dec. 31/83 243,379.49
Town of Osoyoos: 1 - Dec. 31/83 31,120.13. II

CARRIED.

NEW AND UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

DISCHARGE OF
TREATED SEWAGE
EFFLUENT:

City of Vernon:

Mr. R. Nickel, nist of Environment, advised the Board
that the Board!s resolution restricting discharge of treated
sewage effluent between the periods of April 30th and
September 30th is insu icient time for the City to complete
its upgrading of the plant and to lower the reservoir.

He stated that the tentative start up date for diSCharge is
between March 15th and 20th, 1984 and will require approxi-
mately 60 days diSCharge at 8 acre ft. per day.

Moved by Director ing, seconded by Director Blattner:

lIThat the July , 1983 resolutions recorded on Page 5 of
the minutes of a regular meeting of the Board be further
amended to prOhibit the diSCharge of sewage between May 30th
and September 30th."

CARRIED.
ALT. DIRECTOR PIAZZA OPPOSED.

BRENDA MINES: Discharge of Water from Tailings Pond:

A lengthy discussion arose over the proposed discharge of
water from the da nes tailings pond to Trepanier Creek.

advised that the District of Peachland and
opposed to this. A second application was
nes Ltd. to discharge the water to Peachland

ne was given one year to do something about
to date, nave not acted.

Di rector Oystryk
the citizens are
made by Brenda
Lake and tr1e
their problem,

The District of Peacnland Council receives no information
from the Waste Management Branch nor Brenda Mines Ltd. on
their proposed activities and has to learn from the news
media.

Mr. R. Nickel reported that the problem of the water in the
tailings pond at Brenda nes is complex and is a serious
situation. Tne Waste Management BranCh is holding the
application to discharge in Trepanier Creek in abeyance. He
reported that the mine did try to resolve their problem.
They took every effort to spray irrigate 600 acre ft. of
water. They had so spray irrigated to the areas above the
i l:lpoundment.

The mine was shut down on September 30tn and when the shut­
down occurred, the sand dam drained like a sponge. When the
dam drained, it was pumped back into tne impoundment. When
the mine is shut down. the problem is more critical.

/ ••• 8



Page Ei ght February 2nd, 1984

derman Cahill expressed concern that the mine and Waste
Management Branch are not communicating with the District of
Peac Council. so expressed concern that if the
tailings pond dam lets go, Peachland could be subject to
catastraphic results.

Mr. Nickel agreed that there is a problem and danger and
noted that the ne did take measures to lower the water to
11 ft., but the nat entrainment was in excess of
everyone's worst expectations. Waste Management Branch and
Brenda Mines • are tryi to find a solution to mitigate
the p em. There has to be relief and the relief must be
suc that 11 ni ze everyone's concern.

The scharge to ier Creek has not been approved. He
noted that there were two p ems. One, water presently in
the dam and two, the water ch will come in to properly
manage the p em and to protect the area's water supply.
The water must be discha du ng freShet so it can be
diluted.

Brenda Mines is re
Branch must work

si e
tn them.

the dam1s stability and the

It was finally moved
rector attner:

Director i ng, seconded by

" , due to the a rent cn s1s at Brenda f'lli nes Ltd.
requiring the scharge water from the tailings pond, such
discharge be s on a once only basis to alleviate a
crlS1S. Once the crisis has been alleviated, it be
recommended that cas the Waste Management ~ranch,

Brenda nes Ltd., and the District of Peac and sit down and
wo out a s ution so the p em does not again arise and
that works i to eli nate future discharge of
water from the ta ings into the creeks or lake be
constructed thin one (1) r."

CARRIED.
DIRECTOR OYSTRYK OPPOSED.

r reported that in 1983, 50 rolls of burlap were
rchased at a cost ,000 and the burlap was offered for

use as bottom barrier weed
control. 20 d and 15 rolls were used by the
staff in the Program.

REVI OF
BURLAP PROGRAM:

Dr. Newrotn and Mr. Maxn k advised the Board that there is
now a new materi on the market called Texel which is more
resistant to rot than burlap which only provides 2 - 3 years

cant Texel is more easily a lied as it comes in 10
ft. ls and the ce differentia is not great. Roots

11 penetrate Texel, but it is easy to clean and could last
up to 10 years.

Moved Director Frenc , seconded Director Blattner:

"Tllat Hie revenue generated from the sale of burlap be
used to replace the existing stock of bu ap or for the
acquisition of a er , if possi e."

CARRIED.

REV I EI~ OF
1984/85
PROGRAf"1:

Aquat i c vJeed

Mr. reviewed the proposed 1984/85 Aquatic Weed Control
Program and stated that the sarne ItJOrks as 1ast year wi 11 be
provided. Four harvestors 11 be working and the harvesting
schedule d be leted thin the next month.

/ ••• 9



Page ne February 2nd, 1984

It is anticipated that the harvesting program will commence
early in June in the south end of the valley and work will
commence in the north end approximately two weeks later.

It is anticipated that the program will finish on Labour Day.
Last year our plans were altered in response to the increas­
ing priority for harvesting public areas and the increased
weed growth in Skaha and Wood Lakes. The effort was reduced
in more remote areas, such as the West side of Okanagan
Lake.

Again funds have been allocated for winter derooting by
rototilling and cultivating in areas not effectively treated
by harvesting or \iJhere significant reduction of harvesting
time can be aChieved.

The equipment repair budget has been augmented to reflect the
increasing age of the machines and the depletion in the stock
of spare parts.

Moved by Director MacArthur, seconded by Alt. Director
Piazza:

llThat the Aquatic itJeed rvesting Program for 1984/85, as
outlined by Mr. r, be endorsed.

CARRIED.

WEED CONTROL:

ANNUAL BUDGET:

Alternate Methods:

Mr. Maxnuk reported that the major emphasis covering aquatic
weed control has been the operation of four harvesters. This
method of control is largely an unsatisfactory method for
many reasons and suggested other control methods should be
considered such as bottom barriers, rototilling, etc.

Mr. Armour stated that he is not sure that harvesting should
be reduced because of li ted season. In the off season,
other types of equi and methods could be used and this
is being done.

Mr. Maxnuk replied that it is not the objective to reduce
harvesting activities, the intent is to improve the quality
of work done and relieve harvesting to a certain extent.

Moved by Alt. Director Piazza. seconded by Director French:

"That staff work towards diversification of tile aquatic weed
control methods."

CARRIED.

1984:

Moved Director attner, seconded by Director Piazza:

BLOCKED RIVER
CHANNEL:

"That the 1984 nual Budget of the Okanagan Basin Water
Board be adopted as presented."

CARRIED.

Osoyoos Lake:

Alt. Director Piazza reported that the old river channel on
Osoyoos Lake is still blocked off and he would like something
done about it.

/ ••• 10



SECRETARY-TREASURER

Page Ten

INFESTATION OF
WATER FOWL:

PM/las

February 2nd, 1984

Mr. Maxnuk stated that the complaint has been forwarded to
the Water Management Branch in Penticton and a meeting will
be arranged with representatives of the Branch and Alt.
Director Piazza.

Director MacArthur expressed concern over the overpopulation
of geese in the area and it was moved by Director MacArthur,
seconded by Alt. Director Rawkins:

IIThat the Fish &Wildlife Branch and Canadian Wildlife
Service be advised of the severity of the goose problem in
the area and they be requested to take remedial action to
reduce the goose population. 1I

CARRIED •

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at
5:45 p.m.



MINUTES Of A MEETING Of THE OKANAGAN
WHOLE HELD THE REGIONAL DISTRICT

AVENUE, KElOWNA, B* C*

N WATER BOARD

WATER BOARD IN COMMITTEE Of THE
CENTRAL OKANAGAN BOARD ROOM, 540 GROVES

, JUNE 26TH, 1984 AT 3:40 P.M.

PRESENT:

STAff:

Cnairman E.
rector A.

Director R.
rector H.

Director j.
Director R. Frost

rector R.
rector E. He ston

P. Mack i ewi cn
G. r

Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.

Okanagan Reg. Dist.
North Okanagan Reg. Dist.
North Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.

agan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.
Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.

ni strator
Fi d Supervisor

ALSO PRESENT:

Hanson
Hi e
Messmer

gall

of Environment
of Environment
of Environment

nistry of Environment
of Vernon

ty of Kelowna
of Penticton

rman, O.S.R.D.

PURPOSE Of THE

rpose of the
dispose of sewage
discuss restructu

was to review the methods used to
thin the Okanagan Basin and to

anagan Basin Water Board •

• Tim Forty, ste Mananc,ncr,+ Branch, outlined the
fferent metnods various jurisdictions to

dispose of sewage

He explained how each method works and noted that the City
of Armstrong uses a 1 treatment system and puts its
diSCharge into the creek and will eventually nave a spray
irrigation in p ace. City of Vernon employs a
trickling filter system and sposes of its water by spray
irrigation and has recently had a lake diSCharge. Tne City
of Kelowna has a Bardon Pho treatment system wnich diSCharges
into Okanagan lake. The community of Westbank uses an
aeration system and is in the process of installing rapid
infiltration beds. Ci of Penticton nas an aeration
type of system and is setting up drying beds and discharge
into Okanagan ke. ity Okanagan Falls uses an

dation ditch. The Vii age of Oliver has a secondary
aeration system and uses spray irrigation. The Town of
Osoyoos uses a system si lar to Vernonis with spray
irrigation •

• R. ckel reviewed the water quality of the Okanagan
lakes, the recommendation the lementation Board, and
recommended that a Waste Management an be developed. He
noted that the areas which need immediate attention are the

nagan ng and Winfield areas and recommended that a
ste Management an be oped, refined, and the Plan

be timately i emented.

He stressed the need to install a sewage collection system,
in the n Landi g and Wi eld areas.

/ ••• 2



Page June 26th. 1984

The Chairman thanked Mr. ckel and G Forty for their
presentation and indicated that the Board would take the
recommendations under sement.

RESTRUCTURING: Okanagan Basin Water Board:

Discussion arose over the
of En ronment that the
restructured to rise
Chairmen and the
Penticton.

recommendations from the ~1inistry

agan Basin Water Board be
the three Regional District

the Cities of Vernon, Kelowna. and

The Chairman su that the e of the Okanagan Basin
Water Board, whatever its structure, should be aquatic weed
control. co-ordination water resource activities, a lobby
g for ds and recommended that the Federal Government
should also be ved nancially. similar to the

incial in vement.

Mayor e stated that the Mayors could be just as effect-
ive a 1 g as the Board. The Boardis function should
be visual, such as weed harvesting and the distribution of
the 1 11 sewerage nd levy. It is also an appropriate
vehicle if the Federal rnment, etc., wants to participate
financially.

Mayor e stated that he is of the 0plnl0n that lobbies
work much better on a one or two people basis, rather than a
delegation.

Mr. McDougall suggested that if the Board is to be
restructured, it s d consist of the Mayors of Vernon,
Kelowna, Penticton. and Osoyoos and the three Regional

strict Chairmen because the of Osoyoos ultimately
receives 1 the na n Basin water through its
community.

son in cated that
the Okanagan Basin er
a restructured r Board
group than on an individual

he is skeptical about changing
rd structure and fails to see how

d be more effective as a lobby
basis.

Messmer stated that when the three major city Mayors
met th the nister he suggested that perhaps another Board
in the Okanagan Basi d be required. The Mayors told him
that another Board is not ired, but what is required is
more i vement the Government agencies to guide us.

Whether all municipalities feel that the
Board s d have power over water
and to bri in the various Ministries

ired.

Director Frost asked
Okanagan Basin
quality and
for help vJhen

Mayor Messmer noted that at times it is difficult to get
communities to 11 together because of their own problems
and that it may not be si e to abide by the regulations

this Board.

ckel recommended that the er Board utilize its fund
to assist munici lities who have problems and to develop

ste Management ans.

Mayor Hanson expressed the lnl0n that unless the respon-
sibility the Basin Water Board is Changed
legislatively, he could not see how the three major city
Mayors and the three Regional District Chairmen could do any
better than the rd does.
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ADJOURNMENT:

some discussion, tne meeting adjourned at 4:50 p.m.

as



WATER BOARD

MINUTES Of A REGULAR MEETING Of THE BASIN WATER BOARD HELD IN THE
REGIONAL DISTRICT Of CENTRAL BOARD ROOM~ 540 GROVES AVENUE, KElOWNA,

B. C., ON TUESDAY~ JUNE 26TH, 1984 AT 1:30 P.M.

Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
ral Okanagan Reg. Dist.

Okanagan Reg. Dist.
North Okanagan Reg. Dist.

Okanagan Reg. Dist.
nagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.

anagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.
Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.

Frost
Biggs
Hermiston

E. Lamont
A. Horni
R. P. French
H. attner
J. hur
R.

rector
Director

rector
Director

rector
rector
rector
rector E.

PRESENT:

STAFf: P. Mackiewich
G. r F'. 1

nistrator
d Supervisor

ALSO PRESENT: Dr. P.
• Maxnuk

nistry of Environment
nist of Environment

MINUTES:

Moved by rector ing, seconded by Director French:

"That the minutes a ular meeting of the Okanagan Basin
er Board held on Februa 2nd, 1984 be adopted as

circulated."
CARRIED.

Further moved
Horning:

Director Frost. seconded by Director

UThat the minutes a meeting of the Okanagan Basin Water
Board in ttee the Whole held on February 2nd, 1984 be
adopted as ci ated. u

CARRIED.

DElEGATIONS:

MR. ROBERT MILES Sierra stern Canada:
& MR. AL CUR RIE: -=--~-=--.:-..:._.:-..:...;....:....:....;..,;-=----=-;~-

Mr. Robert les, Conservation Chairman, and Mr. Currie
the Sierra C ub Canada appeared before the

Board and advised that the Sierra Club of Canada will be
making a presentation to the • Peter Pearse Enquiry on
Federal Water li

The quiry members 11 be seeking views on Federal water
icies to dete ne what the water issues of greatest

concern to Canada and adians are 9 such as regional
scarcity~ oods, acid n, save drinking water 9 adequate
s lies agri tural, i st navigation, mega projects
effects, export schemes, conserving the fishery, recreation,

1 He, etc ••

les sed that the Victoria group of the Sierra Club
be looki after British Columbia. the Southern Interior

9 11 be ooking after the Okanagan Basin and noted that
the Pearse ssion has been asked to stop here for at
least seven days to ve s ssions.

• Pearse and s g
concerning water.
St for information
harvesting practices,

be looking at everything
erra ub is using the 1973 Basin

ng and is looking at forest
neral resource extracti on.

/ ••• 2
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Mr. les advised that tne rpose of their delegation today
is to let the Board know what the Sierra Club will be doing
in this regard and to en ire whether they may obtain
information from the anagan Basin Water Board to assist
them.

Currie asked ssion to go through the Okanagan
Basin Water Board nute books to extract pertinent informa-
tion from them. noted that pUblic attention was attracted
when the agan Basin Water Board approved the dumping of
Vernon sewage into the nagan Lake system. as well as the
approval of the one time ing of the Brenda fvlines tailings

water.

Currie so as whether the Board has any opinion about
the se in phosphate levels up to the 1979 level and whether
they have considered cross membership with Union Boards of
Health •

• Currie requested ssion to attend a subsequent
meeting of the rd to obtain answers to the questions
raised.

The Chairman advised the delegation that the Board is looking
at its structure and asked Whether they nad any recommenda­
tions to make cove ng the Water Board structure •

he feels that tne Water Board Should
and that members should be elected

stribution. He expressed concern that
to rds do not have interests that are

• Currie stated that
be a supreme authori
based on population
some people elected
related to water.

Further scussion th tne delegation revealed that the
deadline for submissions to the iry on Federal Water
Policy is June 30th. • however. they did not feel that
this date was rm.

It was also noted that the Consumers! Association of Canada
11 be making a presentation to the Pearse Commission in

kee n9 th other en i briefs.

After some
seconded

scussion, it was moved
Di rector Bi s:

Director MacArthur.

liThat the parent Regional Districts be asked for their
recommendations on the of i vement which the Okanagan
Basin Water Board sho d nave with the Pearse Commission on
the Enquiry on Federal er Policy."

CARRIED.

~1R. LEN
~~YDRZYCKI :

i day Park - Ell i son Lake Ivli Hoil :

Mr. Len rzycki appeared before the Board and advised tnat
he has invested y 2.5 million dollars in develop-
ing iday Pa at the north end of Ellison Park. He has
developed 1 units and eventually proposed to expand to 400
units for recreation cles.

He stated that lison Lake is infested with weeds and
lfoil has come into the lake this year. both at the north

and south ends.

Dr. Peter Newrotrl advised that the fvlinistry of Environment
has been concerned some time that milfoil might get into

lison Lake and has Checked tne lake every year except last
year. Native weeds were in the lake. but milfoil wasnit
noticed until recently.

/ ••• 3
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Most of the weeds now are not milfoil, but are native
species, however, it is anticipated that mil foil will
eventually overcome the native weeds and the lake will look
like Vaseux Lake in time •

• Newrotn was the inion that eradication now would be
impossi e. He so noted that the developer intends to
build channels similar to Westside Keys and suggested that
this action be discouraged. lison Lake is not within
Provincial jurisdiction as it is located within Indian
Reserve lands and, to date, the Board's policy has been to
treat main lake areas which are used publicly.

Dr. Newroth advised that the alternatives available for weed
control in lison ke are imited. He suggested that
mechanical harvesting would be very expensive as a stop gap
measure •

• Greg Armour noted that Ellison Lake is connected to Wood
Lake a creek eh contains a spawning ground, therefore,
herbicide application d be impractical.

In addition, the
control would need
areas. r
Ellison Lake d

er Board budget has been cut and any weed
to be carried out at the expense of other
estimated that the cost to harvest at
be about $2,000.

Director Blattner entered the meeting.

After some
seconded

scussion, it was moved by Director Frost,
Director Biggs:

P. r'1. BRAD Y:

"That if . Len i and Ho 1i day Park Resort are
repared to pay for the cost harvesting the weeds in
lison Lake, the nagan Basin Water Board endeavour to

make a machine availa e to carry out the harvesting,
otherwise the icy of harvesting on the main lakes be
maintained.1!

CARRIED.

The Board recommended to Mr. Wydrzycki that he submit a
letter requesting the harvesting of weeds in Ellison Lake in
1985, which could be considered when the Board establishes
its priorities in that r.

CORRESPONDENCE:

1984 Provincial Funding Reduced by $9,000:

Correspondence was received from P. M. Brady, Director, Water
Management Branch advisi that the Provincial contribution
for 1984/85 is to 119, in cash, plus up to $4,000
in service to be idea the Water Management staff based
in Vernon.

It was noted that this is
Provincial contribution.

less than the 1983/84

After some discussion, it was moved by Director MacArthur,
seconded by Director Biggs:

" a strong 1etter be sent to all the M. L.A. is
affected, the Leader the Opposition, and to the Minister
of Envi ronment protest in 9 the cuts in tne Provi nc i a1 contri-
bution for atic weed cant "

CARRIED.

/ ••• 4
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ENV IRON~1ENT
CANADA:

June 26th, 1984

Dr. Newroth ex ained that the Ministry of Environment has
quite a competition its funds, has had its own budget
cut and, therefore, has not been able to make the requested
funds available to tne agan Basin Water Board.

Environment 2000 Grant Application Denied:

ice was received from Environment Canada that the Water
Board's application for funding of a mil foil control program
under the Environment Program has been denied, due to
insufficient and the overwhel n9 public demand for the
funds.

Moved by Director attner, seconded by Director FrenCh:

"That if a si lar p ram is available to Environment 2000
in the future, a grant lication be again submitted because
of the di ng cuts \tvlrich have been made by otner agencies. II

CARRIED.

A letter from Brenda
scharge tailings

BRENDA
MINES LTD.:

Justification for scharge:

nes Ltd. justifying their need to
water was received for information.

In add it ion, a
Central Okanagan
April 16th. 1984
Board.

of a bri cn was submitted to the
Regiona District by Brenda Mines Ltd. on
was circulated among the members of the

99s, seconded by Director Hermiston:

SUMMERLAND
SPORTSMANiS
ASSOCIATION:

Concern over Brenda

Moved by Director

nes Ltd. scharge:

CONCERNED
CITIZENS OF
PEACHLAND:

"That the cor res ce from the Summerland Sportsmans'
Association expressi 9 concern over the Brenda nes Ltd.

sCharge of tailings water be received and filed. 1I

CARRIE[) •

Concern over Brenda Mines Ltd. DiSCharge:

Moved by Director Frost, seconded by Director Horning:

"That the corres ce the Concerned Citizens of
Peachland regardi the ing of Brenda nes Ltd. tailings
effl uent into Peachl and Creek be recei ved and fi 1ed."

CARRIED.

DIVING: Request Renewal of Agreement:

A submission was received Fathom Diving requesting
renewal of the lease agreement for the use of boats and
equipment for the harvesting of aquatic weeds.

Moved by rector ggs. seconded by Director Horning:

"That tenders be invited from interested persons wno may wiSh
to lease the surplus boats and ipment for narvesting
aquatic weeds. 1I

lVlOTION DEFEATED.

In discussing the re uti on, Mr. Armour advised tnat this
equipment may be ired by our own crews in the event of

ipment failures or losses.

I . .. 5
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Moved Di rector

June 26th, 1984

attner, seconded by Director Frost:

"That the su 1us
out and they be ret

sand
ned

ipment not be leased or loaned
our OIJ\ln use. II

CARRIED.

SEWERAGE fACILITIES ASSISTANCE GRANTS:

Moved Director French, seconded Director Biggs:

"Tnat the
roved

Sewerage Facilities Assistance Grants be

Further moved
ing:

n. 1 - Dec. 31st $ 53,195.00
Balance of 1983 Grant $ 3,129.28."

CARRIED.

rector Frost, seconded by Director

" the Sewerage Facilities Assistance Grant application
from the llage iver January 1st - December 31st in
the amount of $ ,838.00 be roved for payment as soon as
the eligibility their system is established."

CARRIED.

NEW UNfINISHED BUSINESS:

33That Peter Macki ch, the Secretary-Treasurer of the
Okanagan Basin Water Board. be and is hereby authorized for
and on behalf the corporation to negotiate with, deposit
with, or transfer to tne 1 Bank of Canada (but for credit
of the corporation 3s account only) all or any cheques and
other orders money and for the said purpose to
endorse the same or them on behalf of the corporation
either in writing or rubber stamp;

INH'1ENT
OF SIGNING
OFFICERS:

rector hur. seconded rector Horn i ng :

That all cheques the corporation be drawn in the name of
the corporation and be signed on its behalf by E. Lamont -

irman, P. FrenCh - rector, Postill - Alt.
rector and Mackiewich, Secretary-Treasurer

two to and, rther, that all cheques under the
sum $5, be mechanical signed by of the above
offi cers;

That Peter Macki ch, Secretary-Treasurer be and is hereby
authorized for and on f the corporation from time to

me to receive the said Bank a statement of the account
the corporation together til all relative vouchers and

all unpai d 11 s 1 1ect i on by the corporat i on and
all items returned un charged to the account of the
corporation, and to s gn and iver to the said Bank the
Bankis of veri cation, settlement of balance and
release;

That Peter
authorized for and
delive from said
securit i es d
for the account

ng receipts

Ch, Secreta -Treasurer be and is hereby
on behalf of the corporation to obtain

or any stocks, bonds and other
Bank in safekeeping or otherwise

r(),~nr,.... ion and to give valid and

/ ••• 6
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That this resolution be communicated to the said Bank and
remain in force until wri notice to the contrary snall
have been given to the Manager for the time being of the
branch of the said at which the account the
corporation is ke , and recei of such notice duly
ac edged in writing."

CARRIED.

FISCAL YEAR
EXPEND HURES:

A statement the
1983/84 ril 1st, 1983
among the rs the
total of $169,395 were

itures for the fiscal year
rch 31st, 1984 was circulated

rd, which statement showed that a
du ng this period.

Mr. advised that
the program, the Provincial
available to operate the
the previous rs.

the first time since inception of
Government has made less money

ic Weed Harvesting Program than

Director Frost, secondedREVIEW OF
~JINTER TILLAGE:

"That the I~i nter
be received for in

Director Blattner:

Report, as presented by Mr. Armour,
on."

CARRIED.

The Board reviewed the 1984 ic Weed Harvesting SChedule,
as prepared Mr. r, and no concerns were expressed.

An analysis of the su iciency of the 1 11 fund Sewerage
Facilities Assistance Fund was reviewed by the Board whicn
showed that the lance in the Sewerage Facilities Assistance
Fund at December 31st, 1983 was $1,814,000. The 1984 revenue

11 be $1,043. and the expenditures viill be $1,115,000.

REVIEW OF 1984
HARVESTING
SCHEDULE:

lEW OF
1 fvlILL LEVY:

Cost Sharing a:

Based on information re ved from the Regional stricts
and its member munici lities, future sewerage facilities
assistance nd irements d range from $1,331,100 to
$2,033,

s cal
contri
funding.
l\loved

ation was made using the assumption that future
ions 11 be based on 24% of the 25% Provincial

Director MacArthur, seconded by Director Biggs:

a recommendation be made to the parent Regional
st cts to authorize an increase in the levy for the

Sewerage Facilities Assistance Fund by .50 mills.!!
CARRIED.

CI Public Presentation - Waste Management Plan:

that he attended the public presenta­
rnonis Waste Management Plan and

the presentation and the positive
an. He stressed the importance of

The Chairmam reported
tion covering the Ci
was very impressed th
steps advocated in the
publicizing projects.

EURASIAN WATER
MILFOIL CONTROL
PROGRAM:

1982/83 - Okanagan ley:

Maxnuk presented copies of a report on the
Plant cont activities initiated under the cost

ng agreement during the period September 1st, 1982 to
st 31st. 1983.
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Director attner, seconded

June 26tn. 1984

Director Horning:

!!That a of the
stri cts and that

ADJOURNMENT:

be ided to parent Regional
requested to provide comments.!!

CARRIED.

There being no rther business, the meeting adjourned at
3:25 p.m. a motion Director FrenCh •

./

las



OKANAGAN BASIN WATER BOARD

MINUTES Of A REGULAR MEETING Of THE OKANAGAN BASIN WATER BOARD HELD IN THE
REGIONAL DISTRICT Of NORTH OKANAGAN BOARD ROOM~ 2903 - 35TH AVENUE~ VERNON,

B. C., ON THURSDAY, AUGUST 16TH, 1984 AT 4:55 P.M.

PRESENT: Chairman E. Lamont
Director A. Horni
Director R. P. French
Director H. Blattner

t. Director J. Foard
Director R. Frost
Director R. Biggs

Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
North Okanagan Reg. Dist.
North Okanagan Reg. Dist.
North Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.
Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.

STAff: P. Mack i e\tJi cn
G. Armour

Admi ni strator
Field Supervisor

ALSO PRESENT: Dr. P. Newroth
Mr. r4. Maxnuk

derman M. Cahill

nistry of Environment
nistry of Environment

District of Peachland

MINUTES:

Moved by Director in9, seconded by Director FrenCh:

"That the minutes of a regular meeting of tile Okanagan Basin
Water Board and the nutes of a meeting of the Board in
Committee of tne e. both held on June 26th. 1984 be
adopted as circulated."

CARRIED.

CORRESPONDENCE:

Explanation of Funding Reduction:MINISTRY OF
ENVIRONMENT:

The letter from the
reduction in fundi
filed.

nistry of En ronment explaining a
for the year 1984 was received and

P. M. BRADY: Agreement for Plant Management:

The letter from Brady. rector. Water Management
Branch. outlining the i5ion with the Province relating to
Aquatic ant Management was received and filed.

DAVID SLOAN: Request Reimbursement for Damaged Water Line:

Moved by Director Biggs, seconded by Director French:

Mr. Da d M. Sloan, he be reimbursed
for damage to his water line by the

"That, as requested
in the amount of $525.
aquatic weed ilarvester.'"

CARRIED.

ADOPT Aquatic Plant Management Committee:
RECOMMENDATIONS:

Moved by Director Blattner, seconded by Director Oystryk:

"That an of the recommendations of the Aquatic Plant
Management Committee made at their meeting on August 16th.
1984. be hereby adopted and con rmed."

CARRIED.

I . . . 2



Page Two

APPROVE .5
MILL INCREASE:

PEARSE
cnMMISSIOt'l:

APPOINTMENT:

APPLY:

August 16th, 1984

SEWERAGE FACILITIES ASSISTANCE GRANTS:

Moved by Director Frost, seconded by Director Horning:

"That the following Sewerage Facilities Assistance Grants be
approved for payment:

City of Armstrong: Jan. 1 - June 30/84 $ 16,189.17;
R.D.O.S.: Jan. 1 - June 30/84 $ 15,844.70;
City of Vernon: Jan. 1 - June 30/84 $ 15~,243.00;

City of Kelowna: Jan. 1 - June 30/84 $ 279,554.64."

CARRIED.
NEW ANO UNFI~ISHED BUSINESS:

Sewerage Facilities Assistance:

The Board was advised that the Regional Districts of North
Okanagan, Central Okanagan, and Okanagan-Similkameen have all
approved the .5 mill increase towards the Sewerage Facilities
Assistance fund and the Minister of Municipal Affairs has
been requested to recommend the issue of an amendment of
their respective Supplementary Letters Patent.

Enquiry on Federal Water Policy:

Mr. Greg Armour reported that the Okanagan Basin faces, or
has facerl, a large percentage of the problems outlined in
the Pearse Commission briefing paper such as the build up of
toxic materials, the proble~s of industrial and domestic
waste discharye, erosion from logging and agricultural
practi ses, competing del"1ands of agri cultural industry and
recreation for water supplies, problems in maintenance of
lakes at levels set by International Agreement, the potential
for groundwater contamination from mining practises, and
about the only problems we have not yet seen are those of
acid rain, flooding from power development, etc ••

The Board agreed that this matter be discussed at the next
regular meeting so that a brief to the Pearse Commission can
be prepared.

Aquatic Plant Management Committee:

Moved by Director Horning, seconded by Director Oystryk:

"That Directors Lamont, Frost and French, together with Mr.
Mel Maxnuk, Dr. P. Newroth, and Mr. Greg Armour be appointed
as members of the Aquatic Plant Management Committee."

CARRIED.

Federal Funding - Winter Tillage Program:

Moved by Director Frost, seconded by Director Biggs:

"That an app1i cat i on for a Federa1 Grant be made for the
Winter Tillage Program and that all candidates in the
upcoming Federal Election be circulated requesting their
support."

CARRIED.

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at
5-=-2--5_p.m. on a motion of Director/Blattner.

/<?/~~,,~~JG~.1
~~CH~~AN ~ SECRETARY-TREASURER

PM/las



OKANAGAN BASIN WATER BOARD

MINUTES Of A MEETING Of THE OKANAGAN BASIN WATER BOARD IN COMMITTEE Of THE
WHOLE HELD IN THE REGIONAL DISTRICT Of NORTH OKANAGAN BOARD ROOMs 2903 - 35TH

AVENUE~ VERNON s B. C. ON THURSDAY~ AUGUST 16THs 1984 AT 1:35 P.M.

PRESENT:

STAff:

ALSO PRESENT:

Chairman E. Lamont
Director N. Oyst

rector A. Horning
Director R. P. French
Director H. Blattner
Alt. Director J.
Director R. Frost
Director R. Biggs
Director E. Hermiston

P. t~ack i ewi en
G. Armour

Dr. P. Ne\l~rotn

iv'Jr. fv'j. Maxnuk
Mr. Bob Carter
Alderman M. Cahill

PURPOSE Of THE MEETING:

Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
North Okanagan Reg. Dist.
North Okanagan Reg. Dist.
North Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.
Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.
Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.

nistrator
Field Supervisor

ni stry of Envi romnent
fVli ni stry of Envi ronment
B.C. Assoc. Irrigation Districts

strict of Peachland

The purpose of the meeting was to conduct the business of the
Aquatic Plant Management Committee.

RE-ESTABLISHMENT OF AQUATIC PLANT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE:

Dr. Newroth reviewed the agreement between the Province and
the Okanagan Basin Water Board and the provisions within the
agreement that an Aquatic Plant Management Committee be
established.

The responsibilities the Committee would be the prepara-
tion of a bUdget, repare proposals and lay down programs,
priorize and scnectu e , review progress, and discuss
whether local needs are being met.

Dr. Newrotn noted that some of the problems which have been
created due to a lack of a Committee is that a budget has not
been received for 1985/86, a forum to be candid is lacking,
the replacement of ipment should be discussed. He noted
that it is now necessa to work out the bUdget problems, the
supplementary ng, and to prepare a harvesting plan.

Dr. Newroth stated that it is the Governmentis committment to
do an assessment the weed program, as well as cost share
75% to 25%, however, the Province needs feedback.

Director Frost stated that he has sat on the Aquatic Plant
Management Committee and agrees that a forum is required, but
in the past the Committee found itself holding its meeting
allover again with all the Board members, therefore, the
decision to use the e Board as the Aquatic Plant
Management Committee was made.

After discussing the pros and cons of re-establishing an
Aquat i c Pl ant iVlanagernent Committee, as opposed to us i ng the
whole Board as the ttee, it was moved by Director
Horning, seconded Director Biggs:

/ • • • 2



Page Two August 16th, 19~4

"That an Aquatic PI ant j'1anagement Commi ttee be
re-established."

CARRIED.

COLUMBIA-SHUSWAP letter Soliciting Financial Assistance - Milfoil Control
REGIONAL DIST.: Programs:

Dr. Newroth presented a copy of a letter from the Regional
District of Columbia-Shuswap, which letter was sent out to
marinas soliciting assistance in their campaign to control
the spread of 1foi 1 in Shuswap Lake.

Dr. Newroth was advised that when the Okanagan Basin Water
Board ~~eed Cant
Government by $9,
program.

Budget was cut by the Provincial
in 1934, s cut effectively killed the

Dr. Newroth indicated that, in all probability, tne Weed
BUdget will be cut in 1985, and tnougnt that a Program could
be offered for $1 per year.

The Board advised Dr. Newroth that the budget is already a
bare bones budget and SUCh a cut would effectively end the
Weed Control Program.

Director Horning stated that unless a proper Weed Control
Program can be offered, the Board would simply be spinning
its wheels and asked whether we are going to get back to
using 2,4-0.

Director Biggs noted that we are piddling with pennies, when
llions should be spent cleaning up the lakes.

As a result of the weeds, tne tourist industry is suffering
and there is absolutely no doubt that the money provided for
aquatic weed cont should, at least, be doubled.

Discussion arose over the use of 2,4-D to control mil foil and
Director Frost noted that in Oroville, Washington, 2,4-0 has
been used in Osoyoos ke and the lake is weed free in that
area.

Director Oystryk noted tnat the last time 2,4-0 was used, the
Board wasn!t united and if a 2,4-0 program is to be sucess­
ful, the Board must feel strongly about its use.

Dr. Newroth stated that most 2,4-D treatments vlere very
effective, however, some treatments were ineffective. He
noted that in some areas the same level of control can be
achieved by tillage, however, no matter what type of treat­
ment is used, re-infestation will occur.

Discussion arose over the procedure of applying for a licence
to use 2,4-D.

Dr. Newroth stated that it was their experience that the
2,4-0 program must be carefully planned and be given full
political support. If a 2,4-D permit is purely for cosmetic
purposes, it is not likely that a permit would be issued.
If there are areas where the application of 2,4-0 would be
cheaper than harvesting in suCh areas where there are no
water lines, a pe t ication would probably be
favourably considered.

After some discussion, it was finally moved by Director
Frost, seconded by Director Biggs:

I . . . 3



Page Three

REVIEW BUDGET
FOR 1985/86:

August 16th, 19~4

iiWhereas the use of 2, appears to be the most effective
method of controlling Eurasian water milfoil, a letter be
written to the three Okanagan Regional Districts strongly
recommending that the respective regional districts support
tile use of 2,4-0 r Eurasian \t>/ater milfoil control. 1i

CARRIED.
ALT. DIRECTOR FOORD OPPOSED.

Sources of Supplemental Funding:

Discussion arose over obtaining funds from private lakeshore
owners and the Motel rs i Association for weed harvesting.

Director Frost noted that he cannot tnink of an Association
under more hardShip than the Motel Owners! Association and
yet they must the lionis share of taxes in any given
community.

After some discussion. the Board agreed to proceed with
harvesting on tne same basis as in the past.

It was noted that the tizens of Osoyoos collected approxi­
mately $30,000 for the rchase of a weed harvester and
Di rector Frost i ndi cated that the community wi 11 match any
other community dollar for dollar towards the purchase of a
maChine. The money is presently in trust and will, in all
probability, be returned because it wasn't used for the
purposes collected.

Mr. Bob Carter left the meeting at this point.

SPOILS DISPOSAL: Charges for Municipalities:

It was noted that app mately 7% of the Aquatic Weed
Harvesting Budget goes towards spoils removal and the Board
questioned whether these charges need to be made.

Mr. Armour advised that the Okanagan Basin Water Board
can pick up the weeds harvested from all areas, with the
exception of Kelowna and Vernon, because of the volume in
these two communities and it would not appear to be fair to
pick up weeds in 1 other communities free of charge and
expect the two larger communities to absorb the weed pick up
costs.

The Board recommended that the availability of weeds be
advertised and the ic be allowed to pick up the harvested
weeds for use in gardens, etc.

REVIEW
PROCEDURE:

Major Repairs and Purchases:

It is noted that ems arise when the harvesting equipment
is returned from areas such as Cultus Lake and is in need of
repairs and the fficulty in establiShing responsibility for
the payment of the repairs.

It was also agreed that it would not be fair for the Okanagan
Basin Water Board to have to pay 25% of the purChase price of
nev~ equi pment when such equi pment waul d be used by other
areas.

When the provisions the agreement with the Province were
reviewed, it became a rent that the Provincial responsi­
bility is to replace equipment presently in the system.
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Mr. Maxnuk circ ated a
1983/84 Winter Derooti
Kinsmen BeaCh; Kalamalka
Kelowna Foreshore; Skaha
Willow Beach.

Page Four

PROVINCIAL
SERVICE
CONTRIBUTION:

REVIEW:

August 16th, 1984

After some discussion, it was moved by Director Horning,
seconded by Oi rector Oystryk:

"That the Provincial Government continue to purchase replace­
ment equipment as per the agreement, however, the Board
agree to cost share in the acquisition of any nevI additional
equipment witn the other user areas on a cost apportionment
of 75% Provincial Government and the 25% being apportioned
among the user areas. based on percentage of use."

CARRIED.

Director Hermiston left the meeting at this point.

1984/85:

The Board agreed that the $4,000 or approximately 2.5
man months of service work to be done by the Provincial
Government be the su ying of an operator for deraating
equipment, installing bottom barriers on Wood and Kalamalka
Lakes and doing some water intake repairs.

Proposed 1984/85 Winter Tillage Projects:

summary of effectiveness of tne
Projects completed at Okanagan Lake,
Lake Public BeaCh; Okanagan Lake,
Lake, West Marina; and Osoyoos Lake,

Observations made after the treatment reveal that the overall
treatment was ext y effective and most areas were
virtually weed free. The results were dramatic •

• Armour advised that he would like to expand the Deroating
Program in 1984/85, but the derooting process 1s slow and
only one machine is avail e, which machine is used here and
at Cultus and Shuswap kes.

Moved by Director Biggs, seconded by Director Frost:

"That due to the effectiveness of tillage, the Winter Tillage
Program be expanded."

CARRIED.

It was furtner moved
Director Frost:

Director Horning, seconded by

"That the Provincial Government be requested to cost snare in
the purChase of a new rototilling machine with the Okanagan
Basi n l;~ater Board and other user areas."

CARR I ED.

It was also noted that it may be possible to sell one weed
harvester if a new rototilling machine is purchased.

PRIORITIZATION
OF TREATMENTS:

Public vs. Private Areas:

Discussion arose over the
amount of contribution.

location of time based on the

The Board agreed that the lakes system is a Provincial
responsibility and is of great significance to the entire
Province. The lakeshores are not privately owned and are
often used by the enti re pub"' ic and not just tne foreshore
owners.
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Tne Board agreed that the existing cost sharing arrangement
not be altered.

KALAMALKA LAKE: Semi-intensive Program:

Mr. Maxnuk advised that~ in the past, the Board has supported
a semi-intensive harvesting program at Kalamalka Lake and
insofar as the Ministry is concerned, this area is still a
parity.

It has been noted that the spring phosphorus levels have
increased in Kalamalka ke and a gradual degradation of the
water quality has been noticed.

A different approaCh has been taken to Kalamalka Lake than
other parts of the valley and Mr. Maxnuk asked whether the
Board is willing to s a semi-intensive program every
year.

Moved by Director French~ seconded by Director Blattner:

UThat a semi-intensive weed control program be continued in
Kalamalka Lake."

CARRIED.

The Board was also asked whether or not the fragment barrier
should be re-instal ed at the Oyama Canal. In the past, the
fragment barrier did not appear to be very effective and is
very expensive to install and remove.

Moved by Director st k, seconded by Director Biggs:

U.S. CONCERNS:

FLOOD CONTROL
TREATMENT:

REPLACEt~ENT :

"That, due to the ni effect i veness of the fragment
barrier in the Oyama Canal and the hign cost of its installa­
tion and removal, the rrier not be re-installed in tnis
location."

CARRIED.

Harvesting in Osoyoos lake:

Dr. Newroth advised that Mr. Ron Pine called and has advised
that the Oroville residents are still complaining about the
fragmentation in their community as a result of harvesting in
the Canadian end of Osoyoos lake.

They use 2,4-D to treat aquati c ~"eeds and are urgi ng us to
use the same treatment.

Okanagan River:

Mr. Armour advised that at the request of the flood control
authorities, we have been harvesting weeds in the Okanagan
River for flood cont

The Board agreed that this practise could continue, provided
that the flood cont authorities give at least two weeks
notice when harvesting is required.

Ford Truck and Crane:

Moved by Director Frost, seconded by Director Biggs:
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CANADA GOOSE
PROBLEM:

August 16th. 1984

IIThat the Provincial Government be requested to replace the
1969 Ford 4-ton truck and crane used to transport harvesting
and derooting equipment and for clean up of weeds. as this
equipment is 15 years old and is no longer safe and
re 1i ab1e. II

CARRIED.

Moved by Director Oystryk. seconded by Director Horning:

IIThat the Ministry of Environment be requested to take
appropriate action to reduce the Canada Goose population in
the Okanagan area because the birds are causing severe
pollution problems and are now contributing to the 'Swimmer's
Itcn'.11

CARRIED.

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business. the meeting adjourned at
4:55 on a motion of Director Blattner.

PM/las
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OKANAGAN BASIN WATER BOARD

MINUTES Of A MEETING Of THE AQUATIC PLANT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE HELD IN THE
REGIONAL DISTRICT Of NORTH OKANAGAN BOARD ROOM~ 2903 - 35TH AVENUE~ VERNON,

B. C. ON TUESDAY~ OCTOBER 23RD, 1984 AT 2:30 P.M.

PRESENT: enai rman E. Lamont C.O.R.D.
Director R. P. Frost O.S.R.D.

rector R. P. French N.O.R.D.
Dr. P. Newroth ni stry of Environment
illr. iliaxnuk ilii ni stry of Environment
J'.1r. e. Bull ni stry of Environment

STAff: P. iliack i ewi en Okanagan Basin Water Board
G. Armour Okanagan Basin vJater Board

MINISTER Of
ENVIRONMENT:

Review of Recent Discussions Concerning Aquatic Weed Program:

e Chairman advised that he had recently met with the
Minister of En ronment. the Honourable A. J. Brummet to
discuss the needs the Okanagan Basin insofar as the
control and harvesti aquatic weeds are concerned.

In additi on, the ttee was advi sed that the Mi n1 stry of
Municipal Affairs has refused the Boardos request to
increase the maximum tax rate levy towards the Sewerage
Facilities Assistance Fund to the equivalent of l.~ mills
because:

a) the projected additional requirements of this function
are largely based on large scale projects involving
disposal of effluent by land irrigation methods and at
the present time, there is a lack of hard evidence that
these projects 11 proceed;

b) the projected shortfall represents only 7% of projected
revenues and a of factors could influence the
actual results 1984 and future years;

d) the allocation funds under this function is governed
by the Inspector of icipalities and the formula
states that should the allocations under the formula
require more than the tax limit, the amounts to be

located shall be reduced.

The Chairman in cated that he would pursue this matter
directly with the 1'1inistry of r1unicipal Affairs. He further
stated that when he met th the Honourable A. J. Brummet, he
was ad sed that the nister isn't all that excited over
using 2,4-0 in the gan Lakes system, however, he would
not stand in the way of the Board if the local area was
interested in its use.

The Minister indicated that he would be a lot more supportive
of increasing mechanical harvesting and indicated that the
Ministry would cost share in purChasing of new harvesting
equipment.

The Minister emphasized that he did not want to get involved
in the emotionalism using 2,4-D and requested that before
any decision is made, he be supplied with specifics of where
the Chemical would be a ied.

Discussion then arose over the method of applying for a
Pesticide Cont t.
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Director Frost asked
need to spend to
advised that there
year to handle all
available, therefore,
treated.

Page Two October 23rd, 1984

Or. Newroth stated that the Ministry1s role is to act as an
advisor and to look at all the options which are available.
If problem areas exist where mechanical harvesting is
impractical, the nist would then look favourably on the
use of 2,4-D and d probably cost share, but if 2,4-0
treatment was being used rely for cosmetic purposes, then
it is unlikely that the government would cost share.

how much more time the rotovator would
e the sensitive areas. Mr. Armour
d not be enough time in a period of d

the areas with the one machine which is
the ghest priority areas only can be

At the present time the derooting operation is carried on
where it is difficult to harvest, such as shallow and high
use areas. The process is very slow and is expensive. If
two derooting machines were available they should be suffic­
ient for the Okanagan Basin. At the present time, the one
machine that is available must be shared with the Shuswap and

ltus ke areas.

Dr. Newroth
harvests.

that derooting is equivalent to three

P. M. BRADY: Replacement and Addition of Aquatic Plant Control Equipment:

The Committee then reviewed a letter received from Mr. P. M.
Brady, Director, Water Management Branch, covering the
replacement and addition of aquatic plant control equipment.

Mr. Brady stated that ne is of the opinion that the existing
Ford truck and crane are likely to be serviceable for at least
the 1985 operatin season and requested that the types of
equipment that wou d be most needed to fulfill ongoing control
needs be reviewed the Aquatic ant Management Committee.
Insofar as the acquisition of an additional rotovator is
concerned, no decision has been made about ongoing needs for
Eurasian water lfoil control in Shuswap Lake, which might
require extensive rotovator treatments and that situation is
being assessed and the conclusions would affect the timing of
acquisition of a second rotovator.

The Chairman recommended that the Committee should pursue the
acquisition of an additional rotovator because a winter
tillage program appears to be the most effective and does not
adversely affect the tourist industry.

Dr. Newroth stated that the aquatic weed growth in Kalamalka
lake is becoming a serious problem and the present budget
does not address this em. To treat weeds in Kalamalka
Lake, it appears that the acquisition of a rotovator is a
higher priority than the replacement of the crane and truck.

Director Frost stated that if 2,4-D is not going to be used,
then he would expect all of the shallow areas in Osoyoos Lake
to be rotovated. 40% of the tax base of the Osoyoos area is
derived from the tou st i stry and the lake must be
preserved.

Mr. Armour stated that there is no doubt that one rotovator
can be kept going harvest to harvest, but because the
Shuswap area has to be accommodated, treatment in the
Okanagan Basin has to be stopped and tne machine moved to the
Shuswap Lakes.
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REVIEW

SUMMER REPORT:

October 23rd, 1984

Or. Newroth noted that the rotovating program is expensive and
cannot be accommodated under the present budget.

The Committee agreed that because the one rotovator is
required elsewnere, a second machine is essential to the
system.

fVlr. Armour advi sed that most any s iteY'Ji1i ch can be named is
within the depth 1i t the rotovator and can be rotovated,
with the exception bottom limitations, such as where there
are rocks, cables, etc.. He indicated that the plans are to
operate the cultivator and rotovator most of the winter, with
the exception of when the machine is in the Shuswap Lake. He
suggested that a ram be embarked on and the rotovator
start at one end the I ey and~~ork its way up to the
other end and we must acquire a second rotovator. There
must be at least one machine running in the Okanagan Lakes
system, with a second machine available to other users such as
Cultus and Shuswap Lakes.

The Chairman stated that if the Board backs off in its desire
to use 2,4-D, then the incial government should provide
more support for mechanical harvesting. Mr. Armour advised
that it is ve desireable to replace the fifteen year old
truck and crane, out if we do not have to pick up the
rotovator in Chilliwack, the existing truck may last a little
bit longer. He noted that the staff is very uncomfortable in
using this vehi e to tow the heavy harvesting equipment over
the Hope-Princeton because it is inadequate to haul
such a load.

Discussion again arose over applying 2,4-D in the Okanagan
Lakes and Dr. Newroth noted that it has been difficult to show
good res ts of the effectiveness of 2,4-D because of various
factors.

Discussion then returned to the purchase of equipment and it
was noted that a used, self-loading 1099in9 truck could be
purchased for between $30,000 and $40,000. After some
discussion, the Committee recommended that the Provincial
government be urged to cost share in the purchase of a self
I oadi ng truck and to purchase an additi onal rotovator and it
be recommended to the Okanagan Basin Water Board that an
amount equivalent to one-tenth of a mill be raised of
equi pment.

1985 Aquatic Weed Budget:

The Committee ewed the proposed 1985 Aquatic Weed
Harvesting budget totalling $170,666 compared to $173,226
bUdgeted in 1983/84. Committee emphasized that this is
definitely a bottom line budget and does not include any
provision for 2, treatment, nor to handle the accelerated
program in Kalamalka ke.

The Committee agreed that anything less than the bUdgeted
amount of funds d effectively kill the aquatic weed
harvesting program and recommended that the budget be accepted
by the Okanagan Basin er Board.

1984 Harvesting Activities:

f'1r. Armour presented the following summary report on tl1e 1984
aquatic weed harvesti program which snowed that the program
~\las conducted from June 20th to August 30th, 1984 in Osoyoos,
Vaseux, Okanagan. Skaha, and Wood lakes.
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COMPLAINTS:

PRIORITIES:

October 23rd, 1984

Four harvesters cut a total of 1,440 machine loads or 2,817
tonnes of weeds representing approximately 110 hectares.
Osoyoos lake shm'led a marked reduction in tonnes of weeds
harvested from 591 tonnes in 1983 to 200 tonnes in 1984.
Skaha Lake was also less densely infested. Machine down time
was lower by a 8% in 1984 versus 1983 and this improvement
reflects the funds invested in off season maintenance. Sites
of winter deroating at I~otel Rowand Willow BeaCh in Osoyoos,
Recreation West in cton, Kelowna Foreshore and Kinsmen
and Kalamalka Beaches in rnon were greatly improved in 1984
with weed growth being very sparse.

The Committee recommended that a copy of this summary be sent
to all of the media in the Okanagan Basin and to the Regional
Districts.

Village of Oroville - Washington:

Dr. Newroth advised that Mr. Ron Pine from the State of
Washington has indicated that the residents from the Village
of Oroville are still aining over the weed fragments
f1 oat i ng in from tile Osoyoos area and suggested that he keep
the Okanagan Basin r Board advised in this regard.

Wi nter Ii 11 age

• Armour and
experimentation

that they would like to avoid
leaving sites.

The Committee recommended the areas whi ch we "'Ioul d rotovate if
additional equi was available be identified and shown on
a map and the amount lars wnich could be saved because
of harvesting not n9 required for several years be
calculated.

STATUS: Herbicide Use as an ternate to Mechanical Control:

The Committee noted that the Central Okanagan Regional
District has not yet supported the use of 2,4-0, whereas the
Okanagan Similkameen and North Okanagan Regional Districts
have both indicated their support.

The Committee
herbicides.

so reviewed a newspaper article covering laser

STATUS:

Dr. Newroth indicated that they do not have much knowledge of
laser herbicides, but are trying to abtain information.

Kalamalka Lake Weeds:

Dr. Newroth stated that his staff has evaluated the status of
Kalamalka lake and he noted that in the late 1970 l s an
extensive and expensive weed control was carried out. 2,4-D
was tested and extensive monitoring was carried out as well as
diver dredging.

Due to the mortar p ems, diver dredging is not a safe
operation and 2, has not always been successful because of
water movements, etc.. In 1981, the extensive control program
was discontinued in Kalamalka Lake and increased tillage and
bottom barriers were tried.
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As a result, complaints increased and the mil foil found its
way into all areas of the lake. The survey results show that
ground will be lost if ngs are left as they are and this
will impact on the recreation activities in the lake. For
some reason, the mil 11 doesn1t grow as rapidly and as
vigourously in ke, therefore, good value can be had
from a long range program. A more costly program can be
carried out because the res ts last longer.

It is now known that whatever we do will not eliminate the
aquatic weed, if the lake is let go, we will lose the
visual asthetics and cannot redeem the lake. If an intensive
program was carri out every three years, the lake could be
preserved.

The Ministry has concluded that the continuation of using
bottom barriers is not enou and at the present time, two
alternatives are available:

1. Let the lake
complaint basis
about $10, per

for cosmetic treatment on a
would require an expenditure of

f.

2. Go after the and try to reduce the density of
the weed which would cost about $68,000.

If the second alternative is used, the lake will be able to
be preserved for three to four years, after which time the
program will need to be repeated. The costs of the program
would be broken down as lows;

$5,500 for rotovating, $10,000 for bottom barriers, and
$52,500 for diver dredgi which must be done between July and
October.

The Committee agreed that Kalamalka Lake must be preserved and
recommended that the bUdget, as approved, be supplemented by
the sum of $68, for an extensive weed control program in
Kalamalka Lake and this amount be cost shared with the
Provincial government.

REPRESENTATIVE: Water Management Branch:

The Committee was advised that Mr. Don Dobson from the Water
Management BranCh 11 be sitting in on the Aquatic Plant
Management Committee meetings from now on •

• Chris Bull noted that the Fisheries Branch has not really
been concerned over the lfoil growth, but the milfoil is now
growing in the rivers wnere no one would ever believe it would
grow and is affecting the sn spawning grounds. The Federal
Government is now also becoming concerned because it is
affecting the sockeye salmon run and the U.S. government is
concerned for the same reason. He recommended that a meeting
be held among representatives of the Provincial government,
Federal government and the U.S. government to ascertain
whether funds d be made available to enhance the spawning
grounds by clearing them of the aquatic weed problem and
agreed to make the contacts so that such a meeting could be
arranged.
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PEARSE
COMMISSION:

October 23rd, 1984

Preparation of Brief:

Mr. Armour was instructed to prepare a draft of a brief to be
presented to the Pearse Commission covering the Federal
Inquiry into Water Management Policy for discussion by the
Okanagan Basin Water Board at its next meeting.

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:10
p.m.

PM/las



OKANAGAN BASIN WATER BOARD

MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING Of THE OKANAGAN BASIN WATER BOARD HELD IN THE
REGIONAL DISTRICT Of NORTH OKANAGAN BOARD ROOMs 2903 - 35TH AV[NU[~ V[RNON~

B. C. s ON THURSDAYs NOVEMBER 29TH s 1984 AT 1:35 P.M.

PRESENT: Chairman Es Lamont
Director A. Horni
Director N. Oyst
Director R. P. French
Alt. Director R. Postill
Alt. Director J. rd
Director R. Biggs
Director E. Hermiston
Director R. Frost

Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Central Okanagan Reg. Dist.
North Okanagan Reg. Dist.

rth Okanagan Reg. Dist.
North Okanagan Reg. Dist.
Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Oist.
Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.
Okanagan-Similkameen Reg. Dist.

ALSO PRESENT:

STAff :

Mr. S. Craig ni stry of Environment
Or. P. Newrotil ni stry of Environment
I~r • IVi. Maxnuk nistry of Environment

P. ~1ack i ewi eh nistrator
G& Armour Field Supervisor

MINUTES:

Moved by Director French, seconded by Director Oystryk:

"That the mi nutes
Water Board held on
ci rcul ated."

a regular meeting of the Okanagan Basin
st 16th, 1984 be adopted as

CARRIED.

Aquatic Plant Management Committee:

Moved by Director Frost, seconded by Director Hermiston:

"That the minutes of a meeting the Aquatic Plant
Management Committee d on August 16th, 1984 be adopted
as circulated."

CARRIED.

The Chairman then reviewed the minutes of the Aquatic Plant
Management Committee held on October 23rd, 19~4 and the
following recommendations were made:

Inspector of Municipalities - Sewerage Facilities Assistance
Fund:

The Chairman advised that the Inspector of Municipalities has
refused to advance the requests of the three Okanagan
regional districts to increase the maximum levy towards the
sewerage facilities assistance fund to the equivalent of 1.5
mi 11 s.

Moved by Director Frost, seconded by Director Biggs:

"That a letter be written to the Inspector of l"1unicipalities
and advise him that it is of paramount importance to increase
the assistance to the entities using the tertiary treatment
system for sewage disposal in view of the government cutbacks
and the vast opposition to using of herbicides to control
Eurasian water mil 1 problems and he be requested to
recommend that the Ministry of Municipal Affairs advance the
requests of the regional districts to increase the maximum
tax rate levy to the Board's Sewerage Facilities Assistance
Fund to the equivalent of 1.5 mills."

CARRIED.
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Increase Mechanical Harvesting:

The Chairman advised that he had met with the Honourable A.
J. Brummet, Minister of Environment, and the Minister
indicated that he is more receptive to providing additional
funds for harvesting, rather than the use of 2,4-0 and
appears to be res sive to acquiring additional harvesting
equipment.

The Administrator sed that the Supplementary Letters
Patent of the regional stricts provide that no capital
expenditure may be undertaken by the ~~ater Board without
prior approval in the a resolution by the Regional
Board of the participating regional districts.

Discussion then arose over whether or not additional roto­
vating equipment should be acquired. Mr. Armour noted that
the Okanagan Basin Water Board could use a rotovating machine
full time, but is una e to because it must share its machine
with Cultus and u ke areas.

Dr. Newroth advised that the Provincial Government paid for
the rotovating machine and the Okanagan Basin Water Board
shared in the acquisition of the bombardier. At the present
time. the Provincial Government has only $200,000 available
in its aquatic weed harvesting bUdget for the entire Province
which is only one-tenth of the money it had before.

The r~i ni stry i s sta has so been reduced from 30 to 5
persons. Dr. noted that the harvesting of weeds is a
purely cosmetic effort and in 19~4 a test was made to see if
the pUblic really cares if harvesting was reduced and it was
quickly discovered that the public was concerned and the
funds tnat were cut from the bUdget were restored.

Director Frost suggested that the Province may as well quit
advertising Expo because we wonlt have the lakes in the area
to attract tourists.

Alt. Director Foard noted that the lake system is a
Provincial responsibility and as such the Province should
look after its responsibility and recommended that one
rotovating machine be rchased and be left in the Okanagan
Basin and not be shared th Shuswap or Cultus Lakes.

Director Frost suggested that if the Ministry of Environment
puts such a low level of interest on the BritiSh Columbia
lakes as to only provide $200,000 for weed control, then the
Board should do something about it and arrange a meeting with
the Ministers and the Premier.

After some discussion, it v-Ias finally moved by Alt. Director
Postill. seconded rector French:

"That the Provincia Government be urged to cost Share in
the purchase of a self-loading truck and to purchase an
additional rotovator and the Okanagan Basin Water Board urge
the regional districts to authorize a levy of an amount
equivalent to one-tenth of one 11 for the acquisition of
equ i pment. II

CARRIED.

Further moved Director French. seconded by Director Biggs:
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"That a meet i be arranged \lvi til the Premi er and Di rectors
Lamont, Oystryk, and Frost to discuss tne dilemma of the
Board in its effort to endeavour to provide an Aquatic Weed
Harvesting Program thout sufficient support from the
Province in terms equipment and funds."

CARRIED.

Priorities - llage Work:

Mr. Armour outlined the priority areas for winter tillage
work and the methods used. He noted that there are two types
of machines currently used, one being a floating rototiller
which operates at a depth of from 2 ft. to 12 ft. The
macnine digs subsoil and loosens roots which then float to
the surface and collect on the beach. The other machine is a
bombardier cultivator which is not currently available as it
was submerged in Shuswap Lake and is being repaired. This
macnine is a track vehicle which does not float and is made
to operate in shallow water to 3.5 ft. in depth similar to
a garden cultivator. Both machines are slow compared to
harvesting, but the work is equivalent to tnree to four
harvests. In addition~ the work can be done in the fall,
winter and spring seasons.

Mi Hoil is a perenni a1 ant and the root over wi nters whil e
stems die back and the theory is that disruption of the root
may cause it not to survive the winter even if it is not
removed.

Mr. Amour reviewed the areas where winter tillage can be
applied which include the Osoyoos area at Willow BeaCh, Motel
Row, Vaseux Lake, Skaha ke at Recreation West Marina and
Skana Beach, however water intake problems can be experienced
as well as the bottom at O.K. Falls, Okanagan Lake in
the Kelowna area from the Bridge to Cedar Avenue and then on
to Watt Road~ north at n Beach, north end of Kalamalka
Lake, as well as the south end at Oyama Canal and Wood Lake
at the south end. If the above areas were tilled, then it
would probably be passi e to eliminate the use of one
harvesting machine to save funds in collecting of
harvested weeds which would probably amount to about $15,000
per year.

alternative d be to operate the four harvester
machines for a shorter season. Mr. Armour recommended that
for 19~4/85, ei de-rooting sites be treated and to do this
the rotovator would be needed for six months and at the
present time it is not available to us for this length of
time.

Members of the Board expressed concern that by taking on more
weed harvesting responsibility, the Board is letting the
Provincial Government off the hook.

After some discussion it was moved by Director French,
seconded by Director Horning:

!lThat every effort be made to wi nter till the areas out1i ned
by ~'1r. Armour on a one-year trial basis."

CARRIED.

to Director Postill eft the meeting.

Intensive Program - Kalamalka Lake:

lVloved by rector ggs, seconded by Director Oystryk:
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"As recommended tile Aquatic Pl ant Management Committee,
the 1985 Budget be s lemented by the sum of $68,000 for an
intensive weed cont program in Kalamalka Lake and that
this amount be cost shared with tne Provincial Government."

CARRIED.

Continuation of Future Weed Control Program:

Moved by Director ing, seconded by Director French:

MINISTER
ENVIRONMENT
CANADA

C.O.R.D.:

"That if, after tne meeting with the Premier covering the
Board's dilemma in its effort to provide an Aquatic Weed
Harvesting Program in the Okanagan Basin, the members of tne
Committee leave strated, then it snould be noted that it
is the feeling the Okanagan Basin Water Board that the
Aquatic Weed Harvesti Program should be dropped."

CARRIED.

Pearse Commission - Federal Inquiry into Water Management
Po1icy:

Moved by Director Horning, seconded by Director Biggs:

"That the Brief presented to the Pearse Commission covering
the Federal I i into water management policy on November
28th, 1984 by the ehai rman and • Armour be endorsed. II

CARRIED.

The Chairman advised that during the presentation of the
brief, members of the ssion were concerned over the
apparent lack of authori of tne Okanagan Basin Water Board
and that the recommendations of the Okanagan Basin StUdy nave
not been implemented.

Adoption of Minutes:

Moved by Director Biggs, seconded by Director Frost:

"Tnat the mi nutes of a meet i n9 of the Aquatic Pl ant r~lanage-

ment Committee d on October 23rd, 1984 be now adopted."

CARRIED.

CORRESPONDENCE:

Can Now Provide Assistance for Aquatic Weed Control:

Moved by Director FrenCh, seconded by Director Oystryk:

"That the letter the Minister of Environment Canada
advising that the rnment cannot provide assistance
for aquatic weed cont as this responsibility rests with
Provincial local governments and that the Federal Govern­
ment's role continues to be the research program which was
established in be received and filed."

CARRIED.

Support Use of 2,4-0:

Moved by Director Frost, seconded by Director Horning:

"That the correspondence tne Central Okanagan Regional
District advising that the Council of the City of Kelowna
supports limited a ication of 2,4-0 to control milfoil weed

I . . . 5
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O.S.R.D.:

on a site specific basis
object to an a ication
use 2.4-D to cont the
and filed."

Support Use of 2,4-0:
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and that the Regional Board does not
to the r~i ni stry of Envi ronment to

lfoil weed problem. be received

CARRIED.

Moved by Director > seconded by Director Biggs:

OPPOSITION TO
USE OF 2.4-0:

"Tnat correspondence tne Okanagan Similkameen Regional
District supporting the use of 2,4-D for the control of
mi Hoil in the Okanagan kes system be recei ved and fil ed."

CARRIEO.

Moved by Director Biggs. seconded by Director Oystryk:

"That the letters received from tile Association of B. C.
Grape Growers!, Osoyoos neyards Ltd., Concerned Citizens l

of Peachland. West Bench Irrigation District. and Jack East
opposing the use of 2, be acknowledged and the writers be
advised that the 1985 Provisional BUdget of the Board
provides for additional harvesting and rotovating programs
and does not ide r the use of 2.4-D at the present
time and, further, be advised that in an effort to
endeavour to eli nate the indiscriminate use of 2.4-D by
private individuals and if it is absolutely necessary to
control weeds using this method, then at least it would be
sci ent ifi ca lly a i ed the appropri ate authoriti es. "

CARRIED.

SUPPORTS USE
OF 2.4-0:

W. J. MacKenzie:

A letter from W. J.
received for in

MacKenzie supporting the use of 2.4-0 was
on.

DR. P. NEWROTH: Report on Study of Water Quality and Beach Use in Okanagan
Basin:

Communication • P. Newroth witn correspondence from
the Director, State Washington Department of Ecology.
regarding complaints from Oroville residents about Eurasian
water mil foil fragmentation and attaching a copy of a brief
technical report ch relates to water quality and beach use
in the Okanagan Valley vvas received for information.

Concern over Odour of Water:OSOYOOS
IRRIGATION
DISTRICT: Moved by Director in9, seconded by Director Frost:

"That a copy of a letter directed to Mayor R. Frost express­
i ng concern over the odour of the ~'Jater bei ng consumed from
Lake Osoyoos be recei ved and fil ed. "

CARRIED.

In discussion the resolution. it was suggested tnat aeration
of the water s y may alleviate some of the odour problems.

SEWERAGE fACILITIES ASSISTANCE GRANTS:

Moved by Director FrenCh, seconded by Director Frost:

"That the fon owi neg SevJerage Facil iti es Ass i stance Grants be
approved for payment:

/ • • • 6
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City of Vernon: July 1st - Dec. 31st/84 $ 107,~07.92;

City of Kelowna: July 1st - Dec. 31st/84 $ 313,128.24;
Town of Osyoos: Balance of 1984 Grant $ 5,024.1~;

City of Penticton: Jan. 1st - Dec. 31/84 $ 136,599.50. II

CARRIED •

NEW AND UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

1985 Provisional Budget:

Moved by Director Frost, seconded by Director Biggs:

IIThat the 1985 Provisional BUdget totalling $1,270,800 for
the Sewerage Facilities Assistance Reserve Fund and $337,366
for the Administration and Aquatic Weed Program be approved
as presented. 1I

CARRIED.

The Board was advised that the Regional District of North
Okanagan proposes to increase its contract fee for admin­
istering the Board by 5% in 1985 or approximately $900.

Moved by Director Foord, seconded by Director Horning:

IIThat the Regional Districts of Central Okanagan and Okanagan
Similkameen be asked Whether they are interested in again
tendering for the administration of the Water Board or
whether they are content with the North Okanagan Regional
District continuing to administer the Board and applying an
increase of 5% in 1985 for such purposes and, further,
whereas the Okanagan Basin Water Board is desirous of
rotating its meetings, the Okanagan Basin Water Board be
provided witn an estimate of the increased administrative
charges which would be added for rotating its meetings.

NEXT HEETI NG:

It was agreed that the next regular meeting of the Okanagan
Basin Water Board be held towards the end of January, 1985.

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at
4:00 p.m.




